

June 21, 2022

Dear Neighbor,

As part of our everyday effort to deliver reliable energy to our customers and communities, we are preparing to inspect transmission structures in Franklin, Northfield, Canterbury and Concord. This routine maintenance work is designed to maintain the reliability of the electric system serving New Hampshire.

We're Always Working to Serve You Better

Starting soon, Eversource's contractor Osmose Utility Services, Inc., will be inspecting transmission structures. This work will take place within the power line corridor between Webster Lake Road in Franklin and Farmwood Road in Concord.

What You Can Expect

Since your property is on or near the project route, here is important information about how we will work in your neighborhood:

- Reliable Service: Be assured that this work will not interrupt electric service to your property.
- Proper Identification: All people working on this project carry proper identification.
- Where We Will Be Working: Inspection activity will take place within the power line corridor in the following locations:
 - Franklin: Webster Lake Road to the Merrimack River
 - Northfield: Merrimack River to Fiddlers Choice Road
 - Canterbury: Intervale Road to Boyce Road
 - Concord: Mountain Road to Farmwood Road.

Work Hours:

- Franklin: 7:00 am to 7:00 pm, Monday through Friday and 8:00 am to 7:00 pm on Saturday.
- Northfield: 7:00 am to 7:00 pm, Monday through Saturday.
- Canterbury: 7:00 am to 5:00pm, Monday through Saturday.
- Concord: 7:00 am to 7:00 pm, Monday through Friday and 9:00 am to 7:00 pm on Saturday.
- Work Activities: Construction will occur in phases, including the following:
 - IN THE COMING WEEKS: Small crews will be traveling on ATVs within the power line corridor, inspecting and treating the structures, foundations, and support anchors. This may require hand excavating around the guy anchors (wires used to support structures), and if so, the area will be restored.
 - OVERALL, you can expect:
 - There will be ATVs on the power line corridor, though we will make every effort to minimize any impact to your property.
 - o Restoration, if needed, will take place when the inspection is complete.
- **Project Completion:** We expect to complete these routine maintenance inspections and do final restoration of disturbed areas, if needed, by the end of 2022. Please keep in mind that the schedule may change due to weather and other unexpected circumstances.



For More Information

Keeping the lines of communication open is important to us. We would like to connect with you to discuss the project, as well as obtain the best contact phone number and e-mail address to reach you moving forward.

Please contact Samuel Rice via email at Samuel.rice1@eversource.com to provide that information or to discuss the project. You can also contact our project hotline at 1-888-926-5334 or send an email to NHProjectsInfo@eversource.com.

Eversource is committed to being a good neighbor and doing our work with respect for you and your property. Thank you for your patience as this important project moves forward.

Sincerely,

Samuel Rice – Eversource Project Services Specialist